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On behalf of the Hospital Association of Southern CA, we support
the Council's effort to expand aggregate state and federal funds for
purposes of expanding crisis and bridge housing throughout the
city. In addition, would also encourage the city to established
deadlines for opening these sites AND a establish a process that
would enable hospitals to rapidly place individuals who meet
criteria in these housing slots. This presents an ideal opportunity
to engage individual experiencing homelessness.



